
  

MIDDLE TOWNSHIP FIRE DISTRICT #2 
 
 

May 17, 2018 
 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Salvatore DeSimone. Mr. DeSimone stated 
that notice had been given to the Herald Newspapers, the official paper and is posted on the 
bulletin board of the Middle Township Municipal Hall as required by P.L. 1975, c231, the 
Sunshine Law. 

Roll call was taken with commissioners, Salvatore DeSimone, Kirby Stiltner, Robert Zimmerman 
and Jean Zimmerman present. Attorney Mr. Thomas Phelan, Robert Sweeten and Rio Grande 
Fire Company Asst. Chief Harold VanArtsdalen were also present. Rodney Haines, Accountant, 
Conrad Johnson were absent. 

COMMUNICATIONS: Middle Township letter stating an increase in the commercial sewer rates. 
On July 2, 2018 an additional amount of $581.72 will be due. 

Letter from Sturdy Savings Bank saying there were no transactions last year and wanted to 
know our status. Sal DeSimone called them and was told that we are ok. 

American Water sent a card saying the water rates were going up for the fire hydrants .                                                              

OLD BUSINESS: Mr. Phelan said that the appeal has been settled 

NEW BUSINESS: Bob Sweeten had three forms from Lincoln Financial for Sal to sign regarding 
the three lost checks  

CHIEF’S REPORT: 122 fire calls; chief was at a fire call in North Wildwood 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Salvatore De Simone read the bills, motion by resolution to pay the bills 
by Kirby Stiltner second Bob Zimmerman, of $14,591.57 Motion carried. 

Jean Zimmerman, Secretary 

 


